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Amnesty International

Blackheath and Greenwich

Newsletter 

September 2016 

Group meeting 13.9.16

1. Introduction and Apologies, Newsletter writer appointed: Brigitte Hurrell
2. Campaign  Reports 

Burma:T the new country coordinator, Nola Weerwag. spent time on the Burma/Thai border supporting and researching human rights for women, interviewing former prisoners of conscience.

Despite the election of the National League for Democracy last Autumn there  is  still discrimination of minorities and human rights violations.

 Aung Sang Tsu Khi has been excluded from government on a technicality but has been appointed a state councillor and honorary president.

 It is difficult for the new government to make changes as a 75% majority is required in Parliament and the military have 25% of seats according to the new constitution.

On August 23rd a high level commission was announced headed by the former UN Secretary general Kofi Annan and  Aung San Suu Kyi as well as three international members and six from Myanmar including representatives from the Buddhist and Muslim communities.

They are to investigate and address long standing human rights violations in Rhakine state on the Western coast of Myanmar, home to many minority groups, especially the Rohingya  as well as Kaman Muslim, Christian and Hindu communities.

Rafendi Djamin, Amnesty International's Director for South East Asia and the Pacific has commented that a commission is not needed to  take immediate steps to restore rights and dignity to the Rohingya and other Muslims  in Rhakine state. A first step would be to lift  restrictions on their freedom of movement, and allow them the chance to seek education, employment, aid and assistance.

On August 30th Amnesty released a statement about the death and alleged rape of a Rohingya women and the alleged refusal of the police to investigate the case.

Group AGM

       Two resolutions about moving the date of our AGM to the beginning of the year and

       holding the AGM in January were passed unanimously and the AGM was postponed

       till the 17th of January.

Book sale. Preparations

Rachel confirmed the date: 19th November

Olwyn offered to help with refreshments,

Amanda with organising the day-she will liaise with Ken who is giving up the job after decades of expertise – Thank you, Ken, for keeping it going, even though you asked every year:” Shall we have another book sale?” The display boards and other materials are in Olwen’s garage and Graham has the keys to the church.

Card payment: Dee will be away, Mary Jane to take on the job?

Clear up :  need to ask AI (Zoe) to collect left over books, Sarah to ask World of Books, Brigitte to ask ?, if she can find the contact

       Book sale Campaign: Write for Rights or People on the Move? To be decided next

        meeting.

Presentation on Human Rights in Mexico: Speaker: Tilly: Lavenas       

      Tilly gave a short history of political changes in Mexico leading to increased criminality

     and corruption in government, army and police, followed by a moving account of 

     several individual's murder, torture and imprisonment as well as disappearances,

     especially of 43 teacher training students, who disappeared on 26th of September 2014.

She has organised an action outside the Mexican Embassy on the second anniversary: 43 chairs to remember the 43 disappeared students on  Monday, Sept 26t between 1 and 2pm at 16 St George Street, Hanover Square.

Letter Writing: 27th Sept

         There are 9 cases in the latest (Autumn) edition of Real Lives

         Geoff: can you please re-send the link  to Real Lives, I cant find it

        David W-W will print off letters provided he receives them by 5.00pm on the Monday

        preceding the session.

Future Meetings. 

       October meeting: A member from the South East Asia team will speak

       April meeting: a speaker on Burma

Financial Update :

      Provisional year end statement presented by Dee, accepted

 AOB

     a)  A message from Kevin Bonavia: Lewisham will accept 13 Syrian families. I will

       answer and offer our help in welcoming the refugees.

       4 Amnesty Groups in Hertfordshire organised a campaign to make Herts County

       Council accept Syrian refugees an got involved in setting up support fort the families.

       David WW  to contact Greenwich Council  to see whether Greenwich will accept

        Syrian Refugees. Action may follow!

      There is a conference at the Human Rights Action centre, partly on People on the

        Move on Sat, 29/10 from 10am to 5pm, need to sign up for it.

     b) Olwyn still has a green chair – please collect!

	
	                   EVENTS  2016

	Monday,26th Sept
	Action re 43 Disappeared Mexican Embassy  1-2pm

	Tuesday 27th Sept
	Letter Writing,  Greenwich Tavern, SE10 

	Tuesday  11th Oct
	Group Monthly Meeting St Margaret’s, Talk on South East Asia

	Tuesday 25th Oct
	Letter Writing, tba

	
	

	Sat, Oct 29th
	Conference at Humnan Rights Action Centre: People on the Move

	
	

	Saturday, 19th November
	Book Sale


Group Meetings: Second Tuesday every month (apart from June) at 7.30pm in the crypt of St. Margaret’s Church, Lee Terrace, SE13 5DL

Letter writing evenings:  Fourth Tuesday every month (apart from December) 

Book Sale: A Saturday mid-to-late June; a Saturday after Remembrance Sunday in November; both at Church of the Ascension (COA), Dartmouth Row, SE10 8BF

Human Rights Action Centre (HRAC): 17–25 New Inn Yard, London EC2A 3EA; for any official events please register via the website at www.amnesty.org.uk or tel: 020 7033 1675

Present:         


David Webbe-Wood


Brigitte Hurrell,


Geoff Torry


Olwen Pearson,


Rachel Errington,


Guy Ottewell


Tilly Lavenas


Shelagh Vouillemin


Amanda Kipling


Mikki Flannery


David Weekes


Dee Weekes





Apologies:


Ken Ryder


Simon Ware


Graham Dock


Angela Dock























 








